## Weston Cemetery Minutes 2/6/2025

The cemetery trustees met in Village Hall, Diane Hillier called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Roll Call: Diane Hillier, Dawn Blandy, Robin Kaiser, clerk Jodie Domer, sexton Harold Boggs, mayor Rick Easterwood, councilmembers Craig Warner, Jessica Susor & Brittney Klockowski, present.

Minutes from the January 9, 2025 meeting were approved.

Guests: Jessica gave a Memorial Day update – tentatively scheduled for 3:00 pm on Memorial Day. Bob Clark with the Grand Rapids Legion has been coordinating. Items such as podium, speaker, pastor, wreaths, etc, have been organized. Question as to whether there should be a parade or just the ceremony at the cemetery. It was determined that since there hasn't been anything done for many years that we should start out with just the ceremony at the cemetery this year.

## Reports - Harold:

Harold has requested a quote from Rowe Tree Service for the removal of 5 stumps. Will
present at the next meeting.

Council - Craig is our interim liaison for now.

## Old Business:

- Jodie presented a quote that Stephanie researched for the purchase of a new computer.
   The old UAN computer was suggested as the Village will soon be receiving a new computer. Will check the specs to see if it will possibly work as opposed to purchasing new. Will do a little more research locally also and report at the next meeting.
- Spring clean-up was discussed. Need to contact Deb Vollmar to see if she/Modern
  Woodmen are interested in coordinating again this year. Saturday, May 3, 2025, from
  9:00 am-12:00 pm was established as the date, with a rain date of Saturday, May 10,
  2025, from 9:00 am-12:00 pm.
- The gun was again discussed. There is quite a bit of paperwork that will need to be completed and pictures sent to the Army proving that it has been decommissioned. Will continue to work on these items.
- 4. Foundation price increase was discussed. Jodie presented the costs of surrounding, similar cemeteries for a comparison. After much discussion, Diane made motion for foundation price to be increased to \$30/cf, with the increase being effective immediately following the spring pour, Dawn second the motion. All in favor, motion passed.

## New Business:

 It was mentioned that we need to begin thinking about the people that we would like to honor at the walking tour this fall. There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Bills were approved for:

Government Forms

McKenzie's Flowers

Rowe's Tree Service

Burials:

None

Next Meeting:

March 6, 2025

Jodie J Domer, Člerk

Diane Hillier, Chairperson